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March 8, 2019  
  
Dear Parents, Guardians and Caregivers,  
 
As part of the Ancaster Accommodation Review, the Board of Trustees approved the closure of 
Fessenden and Queen’s Rangers, pending Ministry of Education funding for two new JK-8 
elementary schools on the CH Bray and Rousseau sites, as well as an addition at Ancaster 
Senior.   
 
In March 2018, HWDSB received Ministry of Education funding for a new $12.25 million, 495 
pupil place, K-8 elementary school on the current C.H. Bray site. Construction of an elementary 
school usually takes 12-16 months.  
 
I would like to update you on what is happening with the construction of the new school. The 
new school construction has recently received Site Plan Approval from the City of Hamilton. The 
next step in the process is to apply for the building permit before we can seek a company to 
build the school. We are still on track to secure a construction company for the build this 
spring.  
 
I want to thank all students and families for their continued support. We will continue to 
update you as we move through the process towards construction.     
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school at 905.648.4353. 
 
Sincerely,  
  
Sean Malcolmson 
Principal 
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